Draft Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting, Jan. 6 , 2014
Present: Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Judy Mangold, Service Director; Priscilla VanBuskirk, Fellowship Director; Katherine Roberts Fundraising Director (by telephone); Maggie Butler, Member.
President Jerry Edwards called the meeting to order.  The meeting opened with words of Meher Baba from God Speaks read by Judy Mangold:  “God cannot be explained, He cannot be argued about, He cannot be theorized, nor can He be discussed and understood. God can only be lived.  Nevertheless, all that is said here and explained about God to appease the intellectual convulsions of the mind of man, still lacks many more words and further explanations because the TRUTH is that the Reality must be realized and the divinity of God must be attained and lived.  To understand the infinite, eternal reality is not the GOAL of individualized beings in the Illusion of Creation, because the Reality can never be understood; it is to be realized by conscious experience.  Therefore, the goal is to realize the Reality and attain the ‘I am God’ state in human form.”  The reading was followed with a moment of silence.  Jeff read the norms.  
A motion to approve the minutes of the November Board Meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.
NOTE: The following report was sent by email to the Circle Board prior to the meeting.

*****************************************************
AMB Circle of Friends President’s Report Jan 6, 2014 (Jerry Edwards)
Happy New Year everyone!  We have a lot of things to handle right now.
We should set a meeting to cover basic record-keeping, since we have not done so yet.
We have a number of IT issues to attend to.
We need to appropriate some money for the web site: we need another host and/ or to hire a web designer for temporary work to overhaul our site, and we need better antivirus protection against mal ware.
We need to have a more user-friendly bulletin board, and it would be a good idea to include Deborah Tyler’s suggestions, however we can do that.  For example, we could use more social media, a blog, a means for selling fundraising items on the site, and a way to make donations online.  I have sent a letter to Deborah inviting her to work with us on improving the web site.  Also, we still need to take care of housekeeping matters, such as posting the legal documents required by the IRS.

Dina Gibson requests Love Street Breezes articles and pictures on community events from time to time, and it would be nice to have someone who is able and willing to undertake reporting on various events for Dina.
Since we now have conference calls at Board meetings from time to time, we should look into purchasing a phone for that purpose.  Laura will research that.  The phones we have now do not have adequate speakers.  Until we have such a phone, let’s be mindful about passing the phone to whoever is speaking, so that the person on the other end can hear clearly.
We need to schedule fellowship events also.

No further news on the group space.

Ira has a presentation he wants to make at this meeting about a program on various spiritual traditions called “Secrets of the Siddhas”.
Vice President Dennis made a motion to change the order of the Agenda and address New Business along with the President’s Report.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  A motion was made to appropriate up to $400.00 for renovation of our web site.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Dennis will send a write-up on our Annual Meeting to Dina Gibson.  Laura will forward Dina’s email address to Dennis.  A motion was made by Judy Mangold, seconded, and approved unanimously to purchase a special phone suitable for conference calls.  Jeff Stearns will buy one at an office supply store.  We need funding for group space.  Dennis suggested scheduling a meeting to decide how to proceed.   Good Will shopping center in North Myrtle Beach has good spaces.  We must include utilities and insurance, so actual cost would be around $1100/month.  2-year lease.  Good parking.  What will the fund-raising strategy be?  Dennis will call Mary Leiter, meet with her.  Judy will write up a blueprint of how to proceed with fundraising.  We need proposal, budget, pictures.  Everyone who gives wants to know the money is well-spent.  Maggie asked what the room would be used for.  Judy explained that various groups in the Baba community could use the space, since the Center is not available for that.  Dennis stated that there would need to be guidelines for use and we would need to work out if there would be user fees, etc.  Adele asked if there could be any provision could be made for the advancement of children?
Fellowship Report (Pris VanBuskirk)

Pris reported on Don McBride’s status.  Pris sent flowers to Don McBride and Bob Underwood.  Motion was made to spend $40 on flowers for the invalids, seconded, approved unanimously.  We need to schedule fellowship events.  We need to start visiting shut-ins.  We can send out an email asking who would be willing to visit, who would want visits. Volunteer could phone person and arrange the visit.  Important to have report from volunteer describing the visit so that we can follow up with whatever is a concern.  Evidence for IRS and membership as to our activities.  Here Fellowship and Service overlap.  This is something that the Circle could do this easily.  Jerry suggested bringing them to events, like Dixieland concerts.  Teen outreach?  Vanessa Connor is doing a good job.
*********************************************************************************
AMB Circle of Friends Secretary’s Report Jan. 6, 2014 (Laura Crabtree)
This will be my last term as Circle Secretary.  I realized when we had a contested election for President that having someone else as President could make it very difficult if not impossible for me to do this job effectively.  The reason for this is that I rely heavily on Jerry’s resources to fulfill my duties as Secretary, and these resources would not be available to me if Jerry were not on the Circle Board.  For instance, I do not have a computer at home.  I have been relying on Jerry’s equipment to do my job.  Also, Jerry has been subsidizing my work in other ways.  It would be hard to do everything I do as Secretary if I had to do them all outside of my work hours.  In effect, he has been paying for my hours as Circle secretary as well as his personal secretary.
Since we don’t know what the future will bring, I believe that it is essential for the Circle Board to start looking for someone effective to serve as Secretary who does not have these limitations.  Aside from this, my personal life is undergoing some changes, and I need to focus on those.
We need to schedule a meeting on basic record-keeping and we also need to address some issues that have come up.  For instance, how do we document the decision process on emergency donations adequately?  We have been handling such votes by email and by verbal approval via phone call, which is insufficient for systematic record-keeping.  I suggest that we have a place on the selection criteria check list to record each Director’s vote so that we have a convenient paper trail.  But there is another issue.   Ratifying such donations officially after the fact means there is a discrepancy between the date of the transaction, such as a check, and the later recorded official approval date in the minutes.  I don’t know if this is a problem or not, but it might look strange to the IRS.
I need a signed document as an official record for the Circle Annual Meeting Minutes certifying the December 14th, 2013 election.

Treasurer’s Report December 2013 Transactions (Jeff Stearns)
	Date
	Tr. #
	Item
	Debit
	Deposit
	Balance

	12/1/2013
	
	Opening Balance
	
	
	 $ 4,092.47 

	12/11/2013
	Deposit
	 Geller 7, Mattila 7, Latulippe 7, Rose 7 
	
	 $   28.00 
	 $ 4,120.47 

	12/11/2013
	Check# 1304
	 Phoenix Renaissance, inc 
	-$150.00
	
	 $ 3,970.47 

	12/11/2013
	Check# 1305
	 Cash for general Meeting 
	-$100.00
	
	 $ 3,870.47 

	12/14/2013
	Check# 1307
	 Ryans bill for general meeting 
	-$468.00
	
	

	12/26/2013
	Deposit
	 Receipts from general meeting 
	
	 $ 886.00 
	 $ 4,756.47 

	12/31/2013
	
	Closing Balance
	
	
	 $ 4,756.47 


Other New Business

Dan Tyler has resigned as IT Director.  There was a brief discussion as to requiring that any Circle Presidential candidate have some experience working with the Board before running for Circle President.  President Jerry Edwards made a motion to table further discussion on this matter at this time.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Dennis had spoken to Deborah Tyler, who would like to volunteer to help with education, especially arranging for speakers who have written about Meher Baba or who have points of view that the community may not have been aware of.  President Jerry Edwards made a motion to form an Education subcommittee, which was seconded and approved unanimously.
A motion was made to ratify the preapproved donations of $75.00 to an individual for an emergency and $150.00 to Phoenix Renaissance, Inc. for Christmas gifts to those in need was seconded and approved unanimously.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.

The meeting with the Beloved God Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Crabtree, Secretary
